Tiny Tails AAMHC bi-monthly newsletter



www.allamericanminihorseclub.com

Issue # November/December 2017

AAMHC Officers

President-Shauna Holm Vice President-Mindy Meyers Secretary-Tammy Lowe Treasurer-Gary Price

AAMHC Directors

Dave Robinson Amanda Steinfeldt Stephanie Coffey

AAMHC Member Rates:

Classified ads: \$2 per item/ 4 line maximum \$5 per item w/ small picture 4 line maximum

Page Advertising (per issue)
Full page \$20
¾ page \$15
½ page \$10
¼ page \$5
Business Cards \$10 per year

Non-Member Rates:

Page advertising (per issue) Full page \$25 ¾ page \$20 ½ page \$15

½ page \$15 ¼ page \$10

Page advertising (per year)

Full page \$100 3/4 page \$70

½ page \$50

1/4 page \$30

Business cards \$20 per year

Tiny Tails newsletter is published six times per year. The 1st day of the month...Feb, April, June, August, October & December.

All add must be submitted 10 days

Greetings Members,

Tammy Lowe
Tiny Tales Editor
tlowe@iowatelecom.net
Phone 563-260-2285

Please submit all advertising, articles, to Tiny Tails editor: Tammy Lowe 3060 305th St Crawfordsville, IA 52621 tlowe@iowatelecom.net Make your check out to AAMCH

Secretary Report

The meeting of the AAMHC was held on November 4, 2017 at 10:43 at the home of Shauna Holm. 16 members in attendance.

Secretaries' report from the July 8th, 2017 meeting was read.

Treasurer report was given by Gary Price

Old Business: None

New Business:

Denise Wiles has asked to step down from the secretary position and was accepted.

We elected new officers for 2018. Up for election is vice president, secretary, and treasurer. Vice President is Mindy Meyers she stepped down from Board of Directors nominated by Clark Wood and seconded by Shauna Holm all approved.

Secretary is Tammy Lowe was nominated by Barb Meyers and seconded by Maureen Schroeder was approved by all but Larry Lowe.

Treasurer is Gary Price nominated by Dave Robinson and seconded by Clark Wood and all approved. Dave Robinson replaced Mindy Meyers on the Board of Directors was nominated by Gary Price and seconded by Clark Wood approved by all.

Membership dues are due by January 1, 2018. Each year will expire on December 31 regardless when paid of each year.

No newsletter had been sent out for the last 2 months due to no meeting.

Nonprofit status was discussed and we voted to pay our accountant to refile at a price of \$800.

AMHA sent a letter to renew our membership it was agreed to be paid. Was motioned to pay both AMHA and AMHR membership dues by Maureen Schroeder and seconded by Tammy Lowe and approved by all.

Motion to sign contract for one year with Kirkwood for the June 2018 AAMHC show was motioned by Maureen Schroeder and seconded by Clark Wood and all approved. We discussed the stall rental, going to three judges, letting Dixie suggest possible judges.

A motion was given to pay Benton Co fairgrounds \$200 due to cancelling our fun show at a late notice. Motioned by Maureen Schroeder and seconded by Clark Wood and all approved.

We discussed possible clinics such as Dr. Helen Beck for a chiropractic and dental clinic. We discussed the fun show and maybe turning it into a clinic for 4H kids and the next day a fun show in May or June. Will look into cost and availability of fairgrounds for that time.

Meeting adjourned at 12:22 p.m. .

Next meeting will be held at Tammy and Larry Lowe's in Crawfordsville, IA on January 13, 2018. Minutes taken by Stephanie Coffey

HAPPY TAILS Tammy Lowe

President's Message

We had a GREAT Fall meeting! It was wonderful to see so many members in attendance. I want to Personally welcome Mindy as our new Vice President, Tammy as our Secretary and a shout out to Gary for taking on another two years on as our Treasurer. Thank you Dave for stepping in and filling the vacated Directors spot so Mindy could become the Vice President.

I want to thank our past officers; Maureen for being our Vice President the past two years and Denise for being our Secretary for the last three years. Your help and work for the AAMHC is appreciated and has not gone unnoticed.

I hope you all have a wonderful holiday season! Enjoy your families and have a Merry Christmas!

Swagger on and I will see everyone in January!

Shauna Wood Holm AAMHC President

Current Events

All American Miniature Horse Club

Membership Application

To represent and promote the best interest of the Miniature Horse.

To maintain a club open to new ideas and to encourage cooperation between registries and other Miniature Horse oriented organizations.

To develop communications and friendship among members of our organization, other breed organizations and equine groups.

To provide an opportunity for our members to socialize, and share experiences with other Miniature Horse owners.

Name
Address
City, State, Zip
Phone
E-mail and/or website
Annual membership fee of \$25 covers all family members in your household (18 & older allowed to vote). An Associate member (non-horse owners with no voting rights) with e-mail newsletter is \$15 or a mailed hard copy version is \$25 annually. Please list all family members wishing to participate.

Please make checks payable to AAMHC (All American Miniature Horse Club) and mail to: Gary Price
14168 Old Cass Road
Anamosa la 52205
sbarpminihorses@msn.com

Membership List:

Berger, Carrie and Calib Hatfield

Boldt, Kevin, Connie & Nathan - Pella, IA

connie.boldt@pella.k12.ia.us

Borst, Cindy & Hannah - Ade, IA

borstrcmj@aol.com

Bunke, David & Leslie - Winona MN

es.bunke@yahoo.com

Clauss, Monica and Kristopher - Bowler, WI

clausm55@gmail.com

Coffey, Stephanie & Makayla - Monticello, IA

disp53@msn.com

Crise, Brian & Pam - Madrid, IA

crise@mchsi.com

Gordon, Tim

Hopper, Darwin & Jackie - Springville, IA

Kinney, Terry & Stephanie - Oxford, IA

skinney668@aol.com

Kinney, Tim, Nancy, Melissa & Mallory - Oxford IA

mkkinney7@gmail.com

Lanum, Kim, Jeff & Lauren - Davenport, IA

lahum123@mchsi.com

Lowe, Larry, Tammy, Kara & Laramie -

Crawfordsville, IA tlowe@iowatelecom.net

Lynch, Kelly -Knape - Larchwood, IA

horsetranr@yahoo.com

Maurer, Marty, Tony Emerson - Peosta, IA

kaycee@yousq.net

Mcsorley, Dale Dawn - Mt Pleasant, IA

dmcsorley@hotmail.com

Meyer, Barb & Mindy - Colesburg, IA

mmeyer4752@live.com

Palas, Greg, Barb, Alyssa, Justin, Ryan -

Story City, IA - gepalas@iast@e.edu

Price, Gary & Amy - Anamosa, IA

sbarpminihorses@msn.com

Robinson, Dave & Deb - Mechanicsville, IA

drpunkdr@netins.net

Ronek, George & Mary - Maquoketa, IA

fastrack@netins.net

Schroeder, Maureen - Guttenberg, IA

halters@alpinecom.net

Steinfeldt, Amanda, Sheila & Mark - Green Bay, WI

a steinfeldt@yahoo.com

Simpson, Rebecca & James - Iowa City, IA

rfolly@yahoo.com

Stohlmann, Duane & Jane - Williamsburg, IA

Stohlmann, Joel, Jessica, Elizabeth & Evan -

Marengo, IA

jnjstohly@hotmail.com

Stork, Jo - Lincoln, NE

jipsson@windstream.net

Wales, Karen - Andalusia, IL

westwindminis@aol.com

Wiles, Scott, Denise & Mason - Wellman, IA

jsph@kctc.net

Willenburg, Jessica & MiKayla - Dyserville, IA

jesswillenburg@yahoo.com

Wood, Clark and Edna - Martelle, IA

cdwood@netins.net and ednawood@netins.net

Wood Holm, Shauna, Adrian & Kelton - Swisher, IA

shauna holm@hotmail.com



Westwind Miniatures

Karen Wales Andalusia, IL (309) 798-2411

westwindminis@aol.com · www.westwindminiatures.com



GMR Miniature Horses

For Show & Pet
563-672-3281
mobile 563-357-3308
George & Mary Ronek
20422 150th St, Maquoketa, IA
fastrack@netins.net

Show horses * Companions * Driving Minis www.gmrminiatures.com



Dave & Deb Robinson Miniature Horses 563-432-7106 Mechanicsville, Iowa

HOBBY ACRES FARM

(319)-482-7171



DARWIN & JACKIE HOPPER 2287 TAYLOR Rd. SPRINGVILLE, IOWA 52336

MINI HORSES, BOAR GOATS SHIHTZUS and TEDDYBEARS



